
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting - Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 

The monthly Business Meeting for September was held on September 7, 2011. (1) The 
ordination service for Mark Speer will take place September 25, 2011 in the Evening 
Worship Service. (2) The following people were nominated and approved to serve as 
messengers to the October 3rd Associational Meeting to be held at the church: Bro. Vic 
Stansbury, Joan Stansbury, Elizabeth Farmer, Arlene Mullins, and Jim Sabo, Sr. (3) The roof 
was replaced on the church and parsonage last week. $17,000 was paid this month and 
approximately $20,000 to be paid next month. (4) The ballasts were fixed in the Fellowship 
Hall and are now working well. (5) The Trustees (represented by a report by Ernest Carol 
Taylor for them) explains that over $5,800 is due for the gas for the church for this coming 
season. The church has been pre-paying for 3,000 gallons and had $195 left over from last 
year. The rate for the gas if pre-pay this year is $199.9/gallon (it was $1.79.9/gallon last 
year). The members voted to continue with the pre-payment as the cost of gas is not expected 
to go down, but will probably go up and each time the tank is filled it would have to be at the 
present rate if do not do the pre-payment. (6) Catherine Sabo made a motion that the church 
provide the meat for the Golden Days Group Meetings every other month. This was 
approved by the members present. 
 

 
 


